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NEWSLETTER AUTUMN 2013
Dear Friends,

TEMPUS FUGIT!
It’s been quite some time since I last wrote to you but believe it or not we have had a very busy and successful year to date.
We have held numerous collections at supermarkets throughout the county that have enabled us to buy many small pieces of medical equipment that were sorely needed by the Chest Wards at Gloucester and Cheltenham Hospitals.

During the year, thanks to the setting up of the Dr John Prior Memorial Bursary, several respiratory nurses have attended conferences and training courses, in different parts of the country, that have helped them to improve their nursing skills for chest disease sufferers. 

Pleura Video Equipment

Unfortunately we have not, as yet, acquired this special equipment that I referred to in my previous newsletter but the NHS Commissioning Group has reviewed the business plan submitted by the Chest Consultants and we are hopeful of receiving a positive decision very shortly.
EBUS – A Gloucestershire Chest Fund Success Story
EBUS (or endobronchial ultrasound to give its full title) was a towering ambition that was realised by the Gloucestershire Chest Fund. It was a pet project of our Chairman, Bernard Cooper, and with generous donations from countless supporters we raised the necessary money to buy this equipment. One of our Trustees, a Consultant Physician, Dr Ian Mortimore had spent several months negotiating with the then Primary Care Trust to get funding approval for the project which finally took off in February 2011.
Now, some 30 months on, this has been a resounding success story. The procedure is being carried out as a day case in Gloucestershire Royal Hospital by our Consultants (and Trustees) Dr Ananthakrishnan Raghuram and Dr Andrew White. To date we have carried out well over 150 procedures with a very high success rate in diagnosing cancer which would otherwise have needed an operation and a general anaesthetic.
We can also identify other benign conditions. One of the patients we have helped diagnose was a lady with a number of medical conditions involving her heart, brain and lungs. Using EBUS she was eventually diagnosed to be suffering with sarcoidosis: she is now receiving treatment. Another patient had a condition called carcinoid syndrome: it was successfully removed. We have diagnosed tuberculosis and patients have been fully treated for this illness. These patients would otherwise have had to go to Bristol or Birmingham for an operation. We are also now able to train junior doctors to carry out this procedure so that they will be able to carry on this service in the future.
The Chest Fund can be truly proud of this massive achievement and scores of patients can now be treated thanks to the generosity of our supporters
STONE COURT PIG ROAST

Mrs Karen Prior, a valued and active Trustee and widow of Dr John Prior, decided to hold a Pig Roast at her lovely home in Stone, near Berkeley.  Karen organised the event and sold the majority of the tickets so it is only fitting that she should have the opportunity to report on it:
“The day started off sunny and despite a few passing showers the rest of the day remained fine.
Over 170 guests attended the event including many friends and neighbours from Stone. I’m sure everyone had a good time as the bar ran out of white wine – I quickly had to find replacement stock. At the end of the day my recycling bins were overflowing with empty bottles and cans so it appears everyone had a jolly good time.
The purpose of the event was to raise additional funds for the bursary set up in memory of my late husband, Dr John Prior . I’m delighted to report that we raised £2,746.90. We also received several donations from family and friends who were unable to attend the event and as many were ‘gift- aided’ the final total will exceed £3,000.

I have been asked if it’s happening next year and it just might as we always need funds to help improve the care of chest patients in the county’s hospitals.

Thank you to all who supported the event and to those who could not come we are sorry as you missed a great afternoon but there is always next year?

Karen Prior.

It’s true that Karen did the majority of the work but it would be remiss of us if we did not acknowledge the considerable contribution of several people on the day. David Reeves-James took on the task of organising the sale of raffle tickets and did it so well that the draw realised £415.00.

Ann Long ran the bar brilliantly and Terry Adams, as always, had a go at everything from washing glasses to organising the draw with our Chairman Bernard Cooper. The office provided administrative back up and Pat Dowling and Ron Hannam staffed an ‘Awareness’ table. If Karen is kind enough to repeat the event next year I’m sure that this years’ experience will make it just a little easier! 

Gloucestershire Chest Fund A.G.M

The Annual General Meeting of our charity was held at MidGlos Indoor Bowling Club on Tuesday 11th. June 2013. The Chairman, Mr B A Cooper, cordially welcomed everyone to the meeting and reported on the progress of the fund over the last 12 months together with details of equipment to be purchased in the near future. The Chairman also thanked Mrs Edna Hannam and her friends for preparing an excellent buffet and the MidGlos Indoor Bowling Club for allowing us the use of their facility. He was also pleased to announce that he had received an email from Mrs Angela Wixey, respiratory nurse specialist, thanking the Chest Fund for the financial assistance we had given her with her further training and also for the medical equipment that we had purchased for the various chest wards.
Dr A Raghuram presented an excellent slide show of the Pleura Video Scope and suitably responded to questions that were raised after which two nurses, who had benefited from support from the Dr John Prior Memorial Bursary, gave very instructive presentations in respect of respiratory medicine courses that they had recently attended.
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The Preparation                                           The Meeting                                                         The Refreshments                                        The Discussion
Bernard and Terry                               The Committee of Trustees Trustees       Prepared by Edna Hannam and friends     Supporters discuss the Proceedings
Cheltenham Circular Challenge
Once again our Chairman, Bernard Cooper, undertook to accept the Cheltenham Circular Challenge on behalf of the Gloucestershire Chest Fund. He was again accompanied by Rhiannon Parry but this year the returning pair was joined by Bernard’s fiancée, Ann Long and the money raised totalled £605. Well done! 
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              Rhiannan Bernard Ann at the start                                                     On the walk                                          We made it! (So did Bernard but he took the picture!) 
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When our President, Willie Carson                                                           
was being televised on BBC’s racing                                                                                
with Clare Boulding he needed

a little help to line up for the head 

shots. BBC designed and produced a 

metal box inscribed ‘This is the extra

7 inches you asked for’

Annual Skittles Match
Annual Skittles Match

The annual skittles was held, for the second year, at the Victory Hotel in Gloucester and raised a commendable £702. Unfortunately Darren Maggs, the licensee, has now given up the facility to pursue other career opportunities. Darren supported us well with a Race night and two skittles matches so we offer our grateful thanks and wish him every success.
It seems likely that next year’s skittles match will be between the Chest Fund All Stars and the Ukrainian Club. This club is very centrally situated in Midland Road, Gloucester and has a friendly club atmosphere. Watch for the date in our next newsletter.

Dr John Prior Memorial Bursary
This tribute to one of our Founders is up and running and doing precisely what the Trustees envisaged.

We have sent respiratory staff on thoracoscopy courses and helped nurses with course fees and respiratory seminar charges. All of which, in the long term, can only benefit Gloucestershire chest patients.

Old Faithfull!
Every year I ask for more help on the ‘old faithful’ of our fundraising events, store collections. The vast majority of the work involved on these events has been carried, over the last three or four years, by Pat Dowling, Carol Dowling and Gill Ford. They have a few loyal helpers but they need more. In 2014 we will conduct no fewer than 18 store collections in Gloucester, Cheltenham and Stroud. All we ask is that you help out by making yourself available for a two hour shift on a few of the collections. How about it??
Future Events

We are fast approaching the end of 2013 but we still have a few things to interest you. The ‘Swim the Severn’ month long sponsored swim is currently progressing at Virgin Active, Brockworth. Early indications are that it will be a great success, building on last year’s event. The presentation of trophies is expected to take place on Saturday 26th. October which will give us time to prepare certificates and collect sponsorship.

Virgin Active, Brockworth is opposite the Tesco Extra store on the Gloucester Business Park The evening will commence at 7.30pm and conclude at 11.00pm. There is no entry charge and everyone is  welcome to attend.

Christmas Social and Draw

The Christmas Draw tickets will be included with this newsletter. Please, please do not just discard them. We need your support. Please sell the tickets and come along to the Christmas Social to see the draw. The social will be held at the usual venue, St. George’s Hall, Court Road, Brockworth, Gloucester on Friday 29th November 2013 at 7.30 till 10.30. The food will be good; the entertainment will be first class and the evening enjoyable. All for only £8.00 per ticket. Please complete the enclose slip or contact me on 01452 300212 or email at gloschestfund@btconnect.com. 

It should be mentioned that the first prize in the draw has again been donated by our Chairman, Bernard Cooper, the second prize by Terry and Len Adams and the 3rd.prize (that great Christmas Hamper) by the Board of trustees. All other prizes have been donated by local businesses and our local Members of Parliament.

Introducing:                                           Our newest supporter

                                                                 Marion Eatcotts, formerly employed at the erstwhile R.A.F. Quedgeley
                                                                 maintenance unit, 7MU, now living in retirement in sheltered housing
                                                                 accommodation that has been built on the site of the old County Arms 
                                                                 in Millbrook Street.
                                                                                                Marion is disabled but don’t let that fool you. This lady doesn’t give in

                                                                 and can be seen at any of our store collections within reach of her

                                                                 electric scooter happily collecting money for the Chest Fund.

                                                                I’m pleased to say that she intends to come to the Christmas Social. 

                                                                Why not come along and meet her? I’m sure you’ll enjoy her company.   

The Christmas Social 2013
Venue: St. Georges Hall, Court Road, Brockworth, Gloucester GL3 4ET (for those with Sally Satnav!)
       Date and Time : Friday 29th November 2013 7.30pm – 10.30pm

       Cost:  £8.00 (one of the few things in life that has not increased in cost for the last two years!)

       Food, Drink, Entertainment, Free Parking and Christmas Draw

Please come along, support us and enjoy the event
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Please complete the tear off slip as appropriate and return to:

Ron Hannam, Suite ‘E’, The City Business Centre, Llanthony Road Gloucester GL2 5JH
Please send me……..tickets for the Christmas Social. 

                                     I enclose cheque for £…….
Please send me…….. additional books of draw tickets

That’s all friends – I hope to see you at the Christmas Social.
Take care and Thank You For Your Continued Support

Ron Hannam
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Willie kindly donated the conversation box to the Chest Fund and it was eventually sold by Messrs Moore, Allen & Innocent for £200. The auctioneers kindly waived their commission charges so we received the full amount of £200.


Not bad for an aluminium box!


Our grateful thanks to Willie and to


Moore, Allen & Innocent
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